Dear Representative:

I am very worried about CWD, the infectious and always fatal disease of deer, elk, and other cervids, possibly being discovered once again in Missouri.  

CWD was first found here in 2010 in deer held in high-fenced enclosures operated by the captive cervid industry in Linn and Macon counties.  Soon afterward, CWD was detected in wild deer not far from the single fence which had separated the captive deer from our wild whitetails, which I am sure you know belong to all the people of Missouri.

The captive deer farmers say that they worry about wild deer giving CWD to captive deer, but that is rarely the case.   And if they are so worried, then why don’t THEY double-fence their deer to prevent contact with wild deer?  Exactly!

In almost every incident of CWD transmission the evidence, when studied by scientists, has pointed to CWD being carried into new areas by captive deer, animals which are increasingly being transferred hither, thither and yon by game farmers, high-fenced shooting operators, or people hired as captive animal transportation specialists.  Through the years there have, undoubtedly, been accidents which have resulted in the release of some of these captive deer and elk.  If CWD has started somewhere with no prior history of CWD, it is not unreasonable to suspect that such an accident – or a release by a game farmer – is the cause of the disease and not wild deer.  

Our deer are valuable as a source of recreation.  That recreation can take many different forms:  hunting, wildlife photography, or something as simple as just enjoying the sight of a deer while one is hiking, fishing, or camping.

How many people can enjoy deer that are restrained behind high fences?  Not many, and those who do are usually very wealthy or very lazy.  In the latter instance, the shooter doesn’t want to take the time required to bag a truly wild deer and, instead, wants his or her so-called ‘hunt’ guaranteed.  But shooting a deer in a fence is just like shooting a cow in a corral.  

Missourians are counting on you to support us, NOT the few captive game farmers who operate in our state.  Please vote ‘no’ on any bill that would transfer authority over captive deer to the Agriculture Department.  

Sincerely,

Concerned Citizen 

